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Telegraph report claims NAMP critical of Prevent strategy
 

On Thursday 21st January, The Daily Telegraph reported that the National Association of Muslim Police (NAMP) had criticised the Prevent strand of CONTEST, the Government’s counter-terrorism strategy. The Telegraph reported that NAMP had said in a memorandum to a parliamentary committee investigating violent extremism that Prevent “stigmatised” Muslims. 

NAMP have since issued a statement clarifying their support of CONTEST, which includes Prevent.
Key messages
· The Government is disappointed by the original comments and are glad to see that NAMP have issued a statement clarifying that they fully support the Government’s Counter terrorism strategy.

· The Government has in no way claimed that Islam is a cause of terrorism.  The Prevent strategy makes this clear time and time again.  It is the abhorrent ideology that twists and falsely uses Islam to justify terrorism that Prevent seeks to address.
· The Government would not have had the success it has had on Prevent without strong support from Muslim communities and organisations.  The vast majority of British Muslims are opposed to terrorism and violent extremism and Prevent is about bringing this power of the majority to bear on the small minority who seek to justify violence.

 

· A preventative approach to violent extremism builds on a deeper understanding of communities. Effective community engagement is essential to addressing local concerns, supporting vulnerable individuals and groups, and building the resilience in communities to tackle the small minority who would create the space for violent extremism. 

· A key aim of the police is to build the trust and confidence of all the communities they serve. This applies to their work with Muslim communities as much as any other.
· The National Association of Muslim Police (NAMP) is a key partner in policing Prevent activity and has been so since the creation of the Association of Chief Police Officers (ACPO) unit committed to developing and delivering the national policing Prevent strategy across the police service.
· Representatives from NAMP are actively involved with projects and programmes at all levels, ranging from strategic meetings to the development of national Prevent policing guidance for forces. NAMP continues to work with the Government to ensure that the police service represents the communities it serves.
· Muslim communities should not feel singled out if other forms of extremism are a threat in the area. Prevent is not focused on religious affiliations or matters of faith. The Government is committed to supporting the police, in their work with local partners, oppose extremism wherever it exists, including from far-right extremism.
· This week BNP member Terence Gavan was sentenced to 11 years imprisonment for charges relating to collecting information useful for terrorism contrary to section 58 of the Terrorism Act 2000, and possessing firearms and explosives. This demonstrates the ongoing successful work to disrupt and prosecute all forms of violent extremism.

A spokesperson for the Department for Communities and Local Government said:
“The security and intelligence services have been very clear that the most significant threat to Britain’s security comes from Al Qaida-influenced violent extremism in the name of Islam.  It would be wrong of us not to focus our support on those communities which are most at risk of violent extremism – it is for this reason that we are focusing building resilience in Muslim communities in particular, while involving and working with all communities and we have issued guidance to local authorities underlining the importance of that approach. 
"Prevent works by bringing the weight of the vast majority of Muslims who reject Al Qaida-influenced violent extremism to bear on the minority who would give the tacit support or verbal justification which can create the space in which terrorists recruit and act. But we know that Prevent cannot work as a Government programme imposed on Muslim communities - they need to feel ownership of the community based parts of Prevent and work as full partners in it. We have already addressed criticisms of the programme including encouraging local authorities to move away from using labels and language which creates unnecessary obstacles to participation. We have also made clear that activity delivered through Prevent must be done in as open and transparent way as possible and so that those whose support we need most have the trust and confidence they need to be partners in this work.”
Associated articles: 

The Telegraph – Muslim police say Islam not to blame for terror attacks
National Association of Muslim Police – Statement on Government Prevent Strategy
The Guardian – Terror policy has caused stigma, Muslim policy warn
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